




























































































































However, an extension of life to the CRC may be achieved if the CRC is wholly run by a
community group. This would be very challenging for the community as the only local
community group in Menzies is non-functional.

Option #2

The ability to continue to operate the CRC with drastically reduced services, as previously
advised, is dependent on the Department of Regional Development agreeing to continue to
support the CRC with a reduced array of services. A satisfactory outcome to this option is
extremely doubtful. It is unknown at this point, if there is any scope to review and modify the
requirements in light of the advice for the Department of Premier and Cabinet regarding the
job seeker programs ongoing requirements.

Option #3

As previously advised, the option to seek expressions of interest for a contractor to be
granted a lease of the Lady Shenton/CRC with the opportunity to conduct a private business
from the premises as well, does give some benefits to the Shire as well as the business
person, their business could attract local people into the building. This action could also then
entice the community to take advantage of the CRC’s facilities. It could be argued that this
option would prolong the life and usefulness of the CRC.

The Department of Regional Development do not favour a contractor operating the CRC in
their own right. However, if that contractor was also operating the CRC as an part time
contracted employee of Shire, subject to receipt of grant funding for the CRC, with the role to
provide CRC and library services, it should prove acceptable and the Department of
Regional Development is likely to be receptive to supporting the continued operation of the
CRC.

As Council was advised previously, the Department of Regional Development have not
flagged the closing of the CRC, but the CRC annual reports that were submitted to the
Department of Regional Development, show the lack of community support for this facility in
its current form.

The details in 12.5.7 Attachment #2 make the leasing of the Lady Shenton/CRC with the
Caravan Park, quite attractive to prospective contractors in that they could operate their own
business while also delivering essential services such as the visitors centre, library, Post
Office, freight services, etc.

oo000oo

The previous resolution of Council to lease out the caravan park separately cannot be
actioned as establishment of the boundaries revealed that the Lady Shenton’s southern
boundary runs down the middle of one of the internal roads in the caravan park and the
western boundary is up against the front wall of the country kitchen. The caravan park is
vested in the Council with a Management Order that allows the Shire to sublet the land. The
Lady Shenton is owned outright by the Shire and can be leased out as Council sees fit.

Should Council decide to go with Option #3, it would be envisaged that specifications be
prepared and tenders called to enable the new contractor to take over the management as
of 1 August 2015.
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